

2014 November Edition

The London Central Lions Club meets at 6:30pm on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays at the Trinity Lutheran Church 746 Colborne Street.

President Lion Joanne Lystar 452-3935 — Secretary Lion Christine Aben Morrison 681-0450 — Bulletin Editor Lion Pat Nolan 472-6436

The November meetings of the London Central Lions Club will be held at 6:30 pm on November 13th and November 27th at Trinity Lutheran Church, 746 Colborne Street, London.

Calendar of Events

Nov. 5	LCLC Board of Directors Meeting — 7:30 pm — Trinity Lutheran Church
Nov. 13	LCLC Regular Club Meeting — 6:30 pm — Trinity Lutheran Church

Nov. 19 Zone 4 Meeting—hosted by Lambeth Lions Club

Nov . 20-22 LCLC BBQ — Canadian Tire Store — Wonderland Road S.

Nov. 27 LCLC Regular Club Meeting — 6:30 pm — Trinity Lutheran Church

(Our speaker is Phyllis Brady, and she works with St. Joseph's hospital/LHSC. She will be discussing patient advocacy and outlining her role and the role of the patient and their

representatives)

Nov . 27-29 LCLC BBQ — Canadian Tire Store — Wonderland Road S.

LCLC Board of Directors Meeting — 7:30 pm — Trinity Lutheran Church Leader Dogs Kick-Off event. Dinner starts at 7 pm. See Christine for details. Dec. 3 Dec. 4

LCLC members needed to volunteer at the Salvation Army Kettle Drive 10 am—8 pm Dec. 6

LCLC Christmas Meeting with spouses— 6:30 pm Dec. 11

Dec. 13 LCLC members needed to volunteer at the Salvation Army Kettle Drive 10 am—8 pm

Feb. 12/15 LCLC to host Zone 4 Meeting—Trinity Lutheran Church

Board Meeting Notes — November 5, 2014

The following business was conducted at London Central Lions Board Meeting on Wednesday Nov. 5, 2014

recom.- LCLC donate \$500.00 to the Salvation Army

Motion—LCLC donate \$100.00 to the John Howard Society (carried)

Recom.—LCLC donate \$250 to the London Food Bank
Recom.—LCLC donate \$500 to the George Bray Society
Recom.—LCLC donate \$2200 to pay for medication needed by Lesley Jenkins for a rare skin condition

Membership Dues Past Due

At the Board meeting it was noted that 14 members have not paid their membership dues for this year. It would be appreciated if all delinquent dues could be paid by the next regular meeting on November 13th.

Fight For Sight Update

Members of the Fight For Sight committee met with representatives of the Ivey Eye Institute in order to determine which project(s) to support with the proceeds of the event. The committee made the following recommendation:

That LCLC donate \$75,000 to the Ivey Eye Institute over a five year period. These funds are to be used for the following two purposes:

- * \$10,000 to be donated to purchase equipment for the Ivey Special Eye Examination (I*S.E.E.) Program which is aimed at pediatric eye care in children aged one to three years old. This \$10,000 is to be paid in one installment in the first of our five-year commitment.
- * \$65,000 to be used toward the purchase of an Optical Coherence Tomography (OCT) Unit. This equipment has a total cost of \$100,000 and is used to scan the retina at the rear of the eye, before corrective treatment to macular degeneration cases



The Lions Line

is published once-monthly by The London Central Lions Club PO Box 24121, 301 Oxford St. W. LONDON ON N6H 5C4 http://londoncentrallions.tripod.com and edited by Lion Pat Nolan





2014 November Edition

Weekend Barbeque Fundraising Update

We would like to take advantage of the large number of shoppers at the store due to major sales events taking place at the end of November. In previous years our food sales have been much greater at this time than on a typical summer weekend. Therefore we are going to hold Barbeques on 2 weekends (Thurs-Sat) in November. These will be held on November 20-22 and November 27-29th. This will be a change from the usual days and we are also trying to increase the number of hours per day to take advantage of the dinner crowd. Lion Stu has recommended 3 shifts for each day, 10-1 (3 people), 1-4 (3 people) and 4-7 (4 people). Please see Lion Doug Riehl as soon as possible to sign up on the BBQ roster as we have many openings still to fill.

Doug has also received a quote for a good quality 10 X 15 tent to replace one that was destroyed due to bad weather this summer. A recommendation was made to purchase this tent complete with roller bag for \$1106.44

London Central Lions Memorial

On Sunday October 14th club members attended a memorial service lead by Reverend Frank Mantz to honour recently departed Lions and Lioness



